Introduction

Throughout this document SHC has been used as an abbreviation for Streatfield Health Centre. The Newsletter covers a number of issues just to keep patients aware of current situation and changes that will be taking place 
Staff changes
Dr Vasuki has been with the surgery for the last 9 months covering Dr Clemente maternity leave.  Dr Clemente returns in the week of July 14th and so Dr Vasuki will be leaving in the same week. We have been very grateful to Dr Vasuki over the last 9 months and wish her well for the future. We are also pleased to have Dr Clemente returning to the surgery. 
Dr Ovaisi will be leaving the surgery at the end of July to work in central London, I have no doubt that she will be missed by many patients; we wish her well for the future. We are pleased to welcome Dr K Velammal to the surgery from the 2nd August. 
We have employed two Healthcare Assistants over the summer, Helena Gresty will be with us in July and Chandni Rajani will be with us in September. Over these two months they will invite a number of patients with ongoing conditions to attend for a health check. If they call you please can you attend a clinic with them. 
Changes to services

We are working with other surgeries in the PCT to provide INR testing in the locality, rather than requiring patients to travel to Northwick Park Hospital. These are frequent blood tests for particular patients on anti coagulation drugs. This service is provided from SHC on a Wednesday afternoon, appointments are available at other local surgeries at other times. 
Patient registered with internet access to the surgery for booking appointments can now also view the contact details that we hold and request these are changed if incorrect. 

Appointment system

Since the new phone system has been introduced there have been an increasing number of patients booking appointments without speaking to a receptionist, this week it is 12%.  Patients are using both the internet and the telephone system. Releasing the appointments at 8 PM has resulted in many patients booking to see Drs the next day. Also releasing appointments in stages, 7 and 14 days in advance has enabled many to book in advance and plan their attendance. 

Patients using the Internet are leaving a message with the appointment giving an indication of the reason for the visit, this is proving to be very helpful. 
The net result has been a drop in the number of calls when the phone lines open at 8 AM. With all of these changes we remain committed to seeing any patient on the day they call if they feel they need to see a Doctor on that day, but we can’t guarantee which Doctor you will see. 
Changes to premises 

This will provide work areas at the back for doctors when they are not seeing patients and allow increased use of the consulting rooms for patient consultations. It will also increase the storage areas for the increased stocked needed to support the increasing patient population. 
Validation of GP lists
The PCT validating GP patients lists over the next 12 months, they will be writing to all patients in harrow to confirm that you are still resident in the area. This will be completed over the next 12 months and we have no control over when these letters will be sent. Any patient not responding to the PCT letter to confirm the contact details are correct will be removed from our list by the PCT and we will need to register you before you can be seen. If you receive a letter from the PCT please respond to it. 
Communications

Communicating with patients is always going to be difficult, it is not practical to use E Mails as it requires the surgery to maintain distribution lists, and there are issues over data protection and confidentiality. It is difficult to send messages to the wide number of patients. These newsletters fill some of the gap and short messages can put printed on prescriptions. However these are dependant on patients visiting the surgery, while information is available on the Internet few patients will check this site on a regular basis. 
We have now created a Google group on the internet which any patient can register with; this has been set up as a distribution service. This is new and I would like patients to try and register and give feed back on how it works. Broadly you register with the group using any E Mail address and within the set up choose to receive your information by E Mail. We can’t see your details but whenever we put information on the group it is broadcast by E Mail to all registered members, you are free to leave the group any time.  You will find the link in the Internet Access section of our website. 
We do not see this as a replacement for any of the existing communications but something that can be used to supplement what already exists. 

Patient Comments

As usual I welcome any comments either in writing, by phone or from the Website.
Tom Johnson

Practice Manager 
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